Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Cosmetology
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Cosmetology has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Catherine Butler, on behalf of Gulf Coast Plastic Surgery on June 19, 2024. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition:
The Petitioner asks the Commission the following question: “Are licensed aestheticians permitted to perform microneedling procedures under the supervision of a licensed medical doctor?” The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 50, No. 130, on July 3, 2024, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Board’s Order was filed on August 22, 2024. The Board, at its duly-noticed public meeting held on July 16, 2024, denied the Petition for Declaratory Statement finding that Petitioner has failed to cite any rule or statute over which the Board has authority. Florida does not issue licenses or certificates to, and the Florida Board of Cosmetology does not regulate, “aestheticians.” The Board is unable to comment on what tasks or duties may be performed by a person under the supervision of a licensed medical doctor. The Florida Board of Cosmetology has no jurisdiction over the scope of practice of licensed medical doctors or the medical professions. Petitioner has not stated any details regarding Petitioner’s particular circumstances. Based on the foregoing infirmities, the Board is required to refuse to issue a Declaratory Statement in response to Petitioner’s question.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Krista Woodard, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0783, Krista.Woodard@myfloridalicense.com
